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Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

Monday, June 18, 2007
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

1. Call to order: 






Blase Scarnati
President Blase Scarnati called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate to order in the Pattea Room of the Blome Building at 3:00 pm.
Those Present: Barbara Austin, Rebecca Cole, Chuck Connell, Jack Dustman, Heidi Fogelberg, Marcus Ford, Liz Grobsmith, Chunhye Lee, Phillip Mlsna, Karen Sealander, Blase Scarnati, and Marsha Yowell

2. Acceptance of Agenda/Minutes: 




Blase Scarnati

The May 7, 2007 Faculty Senate Minutes were reviewed and accepted.  Approval of the agenda was called for. A motion was made and seconded to approve the agenda. Motion Passed. 

3. Opening Comments: 





Blase Scarnati
President Scarnati thanked those present for their time serving the Senate during the summer months.  He made the following announcements on behalf of the Faculty Senate Executive Committee:   

a. The Senate has hired a new administrative assistant to replaces Julie Hammond.  Pamela Lynch-Van Wyck will begin at the end of the month.   Please welcome her.
b.   Marsha Yowell will Chair a Subcommittee of the Faculty Rights and Responsibilities Council charged with developing a proposal regarding faculty evaluation of Chairs, Deans, and other administrators.  The Subcommittee will report to the Executive Committee, as per the Senate Bylaws, who will then report out a recommendation to the Senate for consideration.
c.   The Bylaws Committee will be charged with developing draft changes to the Senate Bylaws as soon as possible in the Fall that are needed in light of the recent reorganization of the Consortium and establishment of the College of Allied Health and Human Services.  Parliamentarian Gae Johnson Chairs the Bylaws Committee.
d.  The Executive Committee and the Bylaws Committee, working with the faculty from Yuma, will begin a discussion of establishing an independent Senate at Yuma.  As more details become known concerning the timeline for Yuma’s growth, the Senate will be updated.
e.  The Executive Committee has expanded the charge of the Ad Hoc Committee on Herbicidal Elimination (that was passed by the Senate in the at May 7, 2007 meeting) and establishes a Sustainability Transition Committee (STC) in its place.  Marcus Ford will Chair the STC.  John Haeger and Kathe Shinham will be invited to join the committee.  
4. Conference Center and parking updates


Rich Bowen 
Rich Bowen stated that major construction on the newly-named High Country Conference Center project is estimated to be completed by the end of January 2008.  Operators of the facility, Sedexo International, will move into the facility in March and the first conferences will be hosted beginning April 2008. 
The facility will be able to accommodate conferences of ca. 300-500 people.  The hotel is limited to just 158 rooms, so that other hoteliers in the community will benefit from conferences held in the facility.
At this time Rich Bowen recapped the origins of the project, the rationale behind its funding, and how the facility will function.  Funding of the project has required the creation of an LLC called Northern Arizona Capital Finance Corporation, which is an outside entity that sells the required bonds and handles the financing of the project so that it remains separate from the University’s finances. 
Other topics that were addressed: the types of services available for conferences; the types of groups most likely to use the facility; other relationships within the community; the matter of transportation; and positions expected to be filled.  

He then asked for questions.  Items that were addressed at this time were: insurance, healthy food venues, registration, food service, size of meeting rooms and space issues.
The issues of raised parking fees fro 2007-08 and campus traffic were also discussed.
5. ABOR/Proposed Optional Retirement 

    Susan Rain/Marilyn Seumptewa
Susan Rain began with a review of the ABOR proposal for an optional retirement plan for those faculty who participate in TIAA-CREF, for example, as their retirement fund (as opposed to the State Retirement System, which already has this sort of plan in place).  ABOR is considering a University of Arizona proposed phased retirement plan that addresses a specific group of mostly faculty, but also service professionals and administrators, so that faculty can arrange with their department Chair and Dean to continue in a non-tenure track position teaching while also accessing their retirement funds (as per recent change in IRS rules).  Currently, NAU has ninety-four people who could be eligible for this proposed option.  There has been concerned raised regarding this proposal and HR has been asked to gather feedback.  There was then time for questions and answers.
6. Comments from the President



John Haeger
President Haeger briefly discussed the budgets being proposed by the Governor and Legislature.  He noted that, at this time, the budgets are calling for faculty and staff increases.  To what extent, when and how they would be disbursed has not yet been decided.  Discussion then ensued. 

The President then went on to mention the upcoming Board of Regents meeting taking place on campus.  He pointed out that the Governor is planning on attending and it is anticipated she will address her budget at this time.   
The President also emphasized that the University is not tearing down the North Union.  

Upon questioning he also discussed plans regarding the Liberal Arts Building and renovation plans.  
7. Comments from the Provost




Liz Grobsmith  

Provost Grobsmith addressed the upcoming ABOR board meeting and issues to be discussed, including the Bachelor of Science and our International Program.  She further informed the Senate that the ABOR is instituting an Academic Affairs Committee to allow academic concerns to be screened by this committee, rather than going directly to the Board as a whole.  This change is anticipated to greatly affect how the Board functions.  

Various administrative searches were updated, as well as information on the reorganization of the health professions was discussed.
8. CIP codes / Potential FY08 Merit increases  

Karen Appleby/Pat Hauser
Karen Appleby briefly discussed the current status of Merit increases following up on the information previously addressed by the President.  She relayed some statistics from the previous year after which see called for questions which prompted a dialogue regarding current problems and future goals. 
Karen Appleby then moved on to discuss CIP codes and the problems that are currently being addressed.  Before doing future increases they want to do a verification of all faculty CIP codes which she is hoping to begin this summer.  She proceeded to address the specific areas that have become concerns and how the committee is working through these issues. 
9. Announcements / New Business  




Blase Scarnati 
President Scarnati stated there were no announcements and called for any new business. There being no new business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:55 pm.  

PAGE  

